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ASX Announcement  

 

9 July 2025 

Follow-up Priority Gold Targets to 
be drilled at Laverton 

Highlights 
 

• Drillers mobilisation to the Laverton project scheduled  

• The drilling is designed to follow up the previous significant gold intercepts at 
Laverton including 28m @ 1.09g/t Au from 57m 

• High-grade REE intersections including 10,000ppm TREO (1%), adjacent to the 
world class Mt Weld REE Mine will be drill tested 

Catalina Resources Ltd (ASX: CTN) (‘Catalina’ or the ‘Company’) is pleased to provide the following update: 

Catalina has engaged drillers, with mobilisation to the Laverton Gold Project scheduled for next week. The 
upcoming drill program is designed to follow up on the significant zone of gold mineralisation identified during 
previous aircore drilling along the interpreted trend of the regionally significant Barnicoat Shear Zone. 

Notable intercepts include: 

• LVAC049: 28m @ 1.09g/t Au from 57m. 

Anomalous REE intersections were also returned from aircore drilling in the vicinity of LVAC049. A high-grade REE 
intersection in hole LVAC037 over 10,000ppm TREO (1%) near the Mt Weld REE Mine intersected: 

• LVAC0037: 9m @ 7,565ppm TREO from 47m, including: 4m @ 13,406ppm (1.34%) TREO from 49m. 

The upcoming program aims to define the continuity and extent of both gold and REE mineralisation along strike and 
at depth. 

The Company will provide a further update when drilling commences. 

This announcement has been authorised for release by the Board of Directors. 
 
For further information, please contact: 
Ross Cotton 
Executive Director 
ross.cotton@catalinaresources.com.au 
 
 

- ENDS - 
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References  

 
This Report contains information extracted from ASX market announcements reported in accordance with the 2012 edition of the 
“Australasian Code for Reporting of Exploration Results, Mineral Resources and Ore Reserves” (“2012 JORC Code”). Further 
details (including 2012 JORC Code reporting tables where applicable) of exploration results referred to in this announcement can 
be found in the following announcement lodged on the ASX: 

25 June 2025 – ASX:CTN Exploration Update of the Central Yilgarn and Laverton Projects 

 

Competent Person Statement 

The review of historical exploration activities and results contained in this report is based on information compiled by Michael 
Busbridge, a Member of the Australian Institute of Geoscientists (AIG). He is a consultant to Catalina Resources Ltd.  He  has  
sufficient  experience  which  is  relevant  to  the  style  of  mineralisation  and  types of  deposits  under consideration and to the 
activity which he is undertaking to qualify as a Competent Person as defined in the 2012 edition of the Australasian Code for 
Reporting of Exploration Results, Mineral Resources and Ore Reserves (the JORC Code). Michael Busbridge has consented to the 
inclusion in the report of the matters based on his information in the form and context in which it appears. 

The Company confirms that it is not aware of any new information or data that materially affects the information in the original 
reports, and that the form and context in which the Competent Person’s findings are presented have not been materially modified 
from the original reports. 
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